
 

 

 
 
 
 
April 19, 2022 
 
 
Mike Anderson 
Occidental Oil Shale, Inc. 
c/o Glenn Springs Holdings, Inc. 
5 Greenway Plaza, Suite 110 
Houston, TX 77046
 
 
Re: Logan Wash - File No. M-1977-424  
 Occidental Oil Shale, Inc. 
         Acreage Release Request Application (AR-2) 
 Release of 29.05 Acres 
 
Dear Mike Anderson: 
 
On May 31, 2021 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety considered your request for a 
permit acreage reduction.  The Division found that reclamation had not been accomplished on these 
areas and denied this request. Not all of the requested areas are eligible for release at this time. All 
existing mine releated features must remain permited while in place.  Revise request, then resubmit. 
 
In accordance with Rule 1.4.11, any person who can demonstrate that they are directly and adversely 
affected or aggrieved by an action of the Office, may petition for a hearing before the Board on such 
action within thirty (30) days of the date of the Office decision, if the decision was a denial, without a 
hearing. Such petitions for a hearing shall state how the petitioner is directly and adversely affected or 
aggrieved by the Office’s decision, and how the petitioner’s interests are entitled to protection under 
the Act. The petitioner shall list and explain any issue the petitioner believes should be considered by 
the Board at the hearing on the matter. The petition for a hearing shall specify the application or file 
number assigned by the Office. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (303) 866-3567 x 8183, or by email at 
Amy.yeldell@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Amy C. Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Bruce Smith 
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